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The calendar says it is summertime, and one thinks of warm temperatures and a slower pace.  In MCC’s Facilities Department things are definitely warming up, but instead of slowing down we are moving at an accelerated pace.  Besides the constructions of two new buildings (The Wolk Center for Excellence in Nursing, and The PAC Center) on the Brighton Campus and portions of Building 9 undergoing a complete gut-n-remodel, we have almost doubled the size of our residence halls – thus almost doubling the repairs and maintenance needed in preparation for new students this fall.  We have roofing projects on four buildings; parking lot and roadway projects throughout the entire campus; and let’s not forget about the state project on East Henrietta Road – which requires our constant interaction and communication.
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The PAC Center
Construction on the PAC Center project is progressing with completion expected this fall.  Currently the ductwork and electrical systems are being installed.  Interior walls and window frames are also being installed, and painting in the field house area has begun.  Some of the exterior windows are in now, with the remaining exterior windows and doors scheduled to be installed soon to complete the exterior shell of the building.
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Energy Consumption

Speaking of rising oil costs, and while this might not be a summertime project, one of our fearless leaders (his initials are Blaine Grindle  [image: image17.wmf] ) would like to take this fabulous opportunity of your undivided attention to share with you information on how oil is not the only thing going up.

We have experienced an increased cost in natural gas to $1.11/therm from the $.82/therm we were just paying in September.  That’s a 35% increase in a 9 month period and it is continuing to climb with no relief in site!  
Our utility bill for heating, cooling, and electric for May was $280,163.  Yes, that right!  How would you like that bill?  
One might wonder:  Is there anything I can do to help reduce that?  What can I do to help?
Of course there are the obvious steps like turning off lights when a room is not in use.  Also, please refrain from blocking doors open to the outside or opening windows.  The air conditioning is on and we cannot successfully manage the cooling of a building when it is open to the outside.
Not using lab equipment or hoods?  Shut them down.  Everything electrical generates heat, which needs to be cooled; and exhaust hood fans remove the cool air we are providing.

Thankfully the new buildings going up on campus will include smart technology that will automatically adjust lighting and even heating/cooling when sensors indicate an area is not being used.  Timer programs will also be used to set back temperatures in common areas to save energy at night and on weekends.  
These new buildings save energy by design, but our old buildings need your help.  Thus human intervention is still the most effective means to reduce consumption and you are the smartest technology for your respective area.  Please pitch-in and help where you can!
Additional Summer Maintenance Projects

1. Building 3 Monroe B Window Treatment – This job will include new blinds, shades, motors and controls.  It will greatly improve the overall operation, lighting and effects desired for meetings and events in Monroe B.

2. Upgrading lighting in the gymnasium 
Recurring Summer Maintenance Projects

Brighton

1. Sidewalk repair – The sidewalk on the west end of Lot G will be replaced.  Elsewhere, sidewalks that are badly cracked will be repaired from worst to best, until the funding runs out.

2. Carpet Replacement – As funds permit, carpets will be replaced in:

- Offices in Buildings 7 & 10

- Music Room 12-126

- Entrance to the Library
3. Gym and racquetball floor refinishing.

4. Furniture shampoo throughout campus common areas.

5. Usual floor, carpet, window and lounge area cleaning.

6. Periodic kitchen duct, filter, and fan cleaning.

DCC
1. Office painting as needed.
2. Common area furniture shampooing.

Residence Halls
1.   Cleaning (both Phases)
2.   Painting (both Phases)
3.   Repairs (both Phases)
4.   Carpet, replacing and upgrading 9 suites in Phase I
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Day Crew
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Night Crew

Thank you for taking the time to read our annual newsletter.  As you can surmise, there’s always an abundance of projects on campus.  Making our campus the best in the country is our goal and our highest priority.  To assist us, please call us at ext. 2813 or ext. 2814 for maintenance repairs, and at 2593 for cleaning needs, whenever you see something that needs our attention.
And a special thanks to Donna (Jimmy Olsen) Utter, our cub reporter who put this newsletter together for us!
Facilities Department Summer Newsletter 2008








Roof Replacements





We are replacing the roof on Building 9 and tying it in with the new Wolk addition.





We are ready to start replacing the roof on the Library, Building 2. 





Two smaller roofs near Building 3’s loading dock will be replaced.





And the culmination of the Building 4 Roof replacement will finally occur with the main section over the theater being replaced during a 6 week period beginning in July.  The lower roof of Building 4 was replaced last summer, and the higher roof over the theater was replaced a few years ago.





Parking Lots, n Roadways, n Catch Basins – oh my! 





With budgets tight and oil products climbing out of sight (a key component of asphalt) this summer’s agenda for parking lots and roadways will consist of sealing cracks on roadways; restriping roadways; and sweeping all parking lots and roadways.  We will also be repairing drainage catch basins in many of the lots.  Luckily that won’t require too much in the way of oil products.





Be on the look-out for the new map signs that will be going up around campus reflecting our additional buildings.
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Building 3 Dock/Compactor Project





This job consists of minor reconstruction to the B.3 dock, and purchase and installation of a new, larger compactor.  This will reduce the frequency and cost of picking up the existing smaller compactor, decrease downtime of the dock, and positively impact our recycling program.








Continuation of Geese Control Program





You may remember the news that on April 19, 2008, we lost our MCC dog and employee, Luke, to cancer.  Luke’s remains were cremated and he was laid to rest in Memorial Grove adjacent to Lot P.  A plaque will be placed on a stone in the garden there in his honor.





We are currently looking for a replacement dog to continue the Geese Control Program that Luke started ten years ago.  Such a candidate needs to be the right mix of a well-rounded friendly dog that can get the job done effectively and safely.  With an 11 acre pond on campus and parking spaces to hold over 5,400 cars (that are full come September), there are definite safety issues to take into account for the dog so it needs to be well trained and obedient.  And with faculty, staff, and students in excess of 18,000 we also need a dog with a friendly temperament.  





We are still researching our options and are hopeful for a mid-July/Aug. 1st decision so the program can be at full-stride by the beginning of September.  We will gladly update you and introduce our new addition when he/she arrives.  





East Henrietta Road Improvements


As everyone has noticed someone has tore-up the road in front of the school and in the process has built a mountain where once there was a molehill.  





While this may look chaotic, it is actually a great sign of the progress being made.  





Completion of the East side work still appears to be on schedule for July 4th.  At that time traffic will be re-routed onto the new roadway and the mess will move across the street.





From all indications they will make their planned schedule of opening all lanes before school opens this fall.





Next spring the landscaping will be seeded and 100 trees will be planted.





The Wolk Center for Excellence in Nursing 





The Wolk Center for Excellence in Nursing is 95% complete!  The final finishing work is taking place now.  The landscaping is being installed, and equipment is being started up for the first time.  Over the next few weeks we will begin the process of commissioning the building which will calibrate and test all facets of the facility so that it is performing properly when the first occupants move in at the end of the summer.
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